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Republic of the Philippines;
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

=CrCVniRONMENT AND NATl,RAL RESOl,RCES 0FFICE
MAR 0 8 2023

MEMORANDUM

FOR The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA Region 
1515 DENR By The Bay Building 
Roxas Blvd., Brgy. 668, Ermita, Manila

FROM

SUBJECT

The OIC- PENR Officer

LETTER DATED AUGUST 12, 2022 FROM MR. 
JOSE VILLAREAL REQUESTING FOR 
ASSISTANCE ON LAND TITLING OVER A PARCEL 
OF LAND LOCATED IN BRGY. BATASAN, SAN 
JOSE, OCC. MINDORO

Respectfully forwarded is the Memorandum dated February 10, 2023 of CENR Officer 
Efren L. delos Reyes regarding the above-mentioned subject.

Based on the Completed Staff Work (CSW) report, the land clauned and 
occupied/possesed by Mr. Jose Villareal falls within forestland/timberland as per LC Man No 
1781 dated September 15,1954.

Considering that the land subject of the request for titling is a forestland, we hereby 
recommend that Mr. Villareal must be informed that upossession of land that is within forest 
zone, however long, cannot ripen into private ownership (Rep. vs. Munoz, 23 SCRA 1184 
Adorable vs. Director of Lands).

For information and record.

ERNESTOE. TANADA

TSD-RPS

Pag-asa, Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occ. Mindoro 
Email Address: penrooccmin@deiir.gov.ph
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